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June 18, 2009

Ms. Mary Doyle

County of Napa

Conservation - Development and Planning Department
1195 Third Street, Room 210

Napa, California 94559-3092 I-’{rlpb HM

Subject: Lake Ridge Winery (ﬁ@PﬁO%OOOS%—ﬂD
Assessor’s Parcel: 032-010-068-000

Dear Ms. Doyle:

The City of Napa Water Division has reviewed the application for the subject project. Based on
the relatively small size of the winery and its improvements that are proposed, it is not believed
the subject project will cause the overall delivery of sediment or other pollutants into Lake
Hennessey to increase by more than one percent (1%). However, the application assumes that
existing vegetation will manage the effluent from the waste areas located on-site. The project
should be conditioned so that if in the future it is determined that the vegetation is not
sufficiently managing the effluent from the waste areas, the property owner will need to mitigate
these impacts in a timely manner. This property drains into the Lake Hennessey watershed which
needs to be protected because it serves as a major water source for the City of Napa.

Thank you for allowing the City the opportunity to review this Erosion Control Plan Application.
If you have any questions or if you need any additional information, please call me at 257-9341.

Sincerely,
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Meégan E. Thomas, P.E.
Associate Civil Engineer, Water Division
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